Newsletter May 2014
[image: image1.wmf] Firstly, with great sadness, Carol Gow lost her fight with a debilitating motor neurone disease.  Carol had been in St Lukes for 6 weeks where she was so well looked after.  I visited twice weekly and our conversations were always about The Brook, the horses and all the people she was so fond of.  On the 4th April, her 66th birthday, I was invited to celebrate with her on this occasion, joined by Holly and Ginn.  This was a first for the Hospice as Holly was allowed in Carol’s room to celebrate as well.  Carol’s memory will live on for us as the Happy Hoof Club was Carol’s idea and her generosity in buying Woody and paying for his keep is much appreciated.  Our thoughts are very much with Andy, Carol’s husband.
Wendy Sutton and Jodie Upton continue to struggle with their illness and injuries.

Several Important Notices:

1. There will be no smoking anywhere on site.
2. Please drive slowly in the Yard and please tell parents and taxi drivers
3. Please inform the office of any changes of address
4. Please shut the gate.
With the summer season upon us we look forward to hosting the 1st Regional Show jumping competition with 20 riders taking part.  This is a qualifier for the Nationals in July.  This event is on 13th May at 1200, please do come and support our selected riders as well as two riders from Cornwall.  On the 20th May we head down to Cornwall for the dressage and countryside challenge.

We will be running a First Aid day shortly, please let Peggy know if you are interested.

Six of us enjoyed a trip to Bristol for the Suppra regional conference which included several interesting speakers.

Robert Carew has decided to retire and Fran is moving up country, both will be very much missed although I’m sure they will keep in touch.  We are very, very short of helpers at present and we have to decide which sessions we may have to cut back on.  We are in need of volunteers for sessions, horse/yard duties, odd jobs, cleaning and general maintenance, if anyone could give an hour a week that would be great.

Please be sure to check on dates as we have several coming up this term.  So far I have only had 10 slips back with availabilities out of the 90 given out!

NEW DATE

There will be no riding on Monday June 16th.  Because of this our Helper week will be 18th/19th June and also Monday 23rd June.
Hayley’s raffle and cakes raised £200 – well done and thanks to everyone who helped with cakes.

Thanks also to Jonny for having Molly over Easter and Helen Kingwell for having Chancer and Ketchup.

We are still in need of hay and straw, even the odd bale here and there would help.  Please ask around as the more people we ask the more likely we are to find some!

Thank you to everyone for your continuing support.

Peggy and Team
